STATE OF MICHIGAN
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
WATER RESOURCES DIVISION

PO Box 30458
Lansing, Michigan 48909-7958

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

TAKE NOTICE that the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality’s (MDEQ) Water
Resources Division (WRD) will hold a public hearing at Logan Elementary School, 2685 Traver
Blvd, Ann Arbor, Ml 48105, Wednesday, January 13, 2016, at 6:30 p.m.

The purpose of this hearing is to secure the views of interested persons concerning the following
application for permit;

Application for permit 15-81-0029-P under Part 301, Inland Lakes and Streams, Part 303,
Wetland Protection, and Part 31, floodplain authority of the Natural Resources and
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended, by Ann Arbor Manchester,

LLC, Attention: Michael Furnari 1700 West Big Beaver Road, Suite 12, Troy, Mi 48084.
The applicant proposes to place approximately 4,800 cubic yards of clean fill material within
0.32 acres of wetland and 132 linear feet of 48-inch diameter culvert for water equalization.
Place a total of 4 cubic yards of riprap within wetland to construct a road crossing.
Excavation within upland for the creation of one drain-dry detention basin and one
infiltration basin with outfalls located in upland immediately adjacent to wetland within two
locations. Install 7 linear feet of 12-inch diameter water main and 7 linear feet of 15-inch
diameter storm sewer by direction drilling (both inside 24-inch steel casing pipes)

under ephemeral stream. Place approximately 1,920 cubic yards of clean fill within the 100-
year floodplain and excavate approximately 2,221 cubic yards of soil from upland as
floodplain compensating cut. Proposed impacts are for the facilitation of a single family
resident development. The project is located at 3850 East Huron River Drive, Ann Arbor, in
T02S, ROBE, Section 35, Washtenaw County, Michigan.

The application is available for review at the MDEQ Web site: https://miwaters.deq.state.mi.us, or at
the MDEQ, WRD, Jackson Office, 301 East Louis Glick Highway Jackson, Michigan, 49201-1535,
Jackson, Michigan 49201-1535, by calling 517-780-7690. The public hearing record will remain
open for ten days after the public hearing date. Any written comments to be submitted for the
public hearing record must be received at this address on or before the close of the record.

The hearing will be held pursuant to Section 30105 and Section 303070f the cited statute. The
hearing will not be a legal proceeding, witnesses will not be sworn, and there will be no cross
examination. Public hearings are primarily informational and are held to encourage the expression
of views and presentation of facts.




The MDEQ will, upon written request, provide a copy of the MDEQ's decision on this application.

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
Water Resources Division

Date: December 22, 2015

NOTE: Persons with disabilities needing accommadations for effective participation in this
meeting should call the telephone number listed above one week in advance to request mobility,
visual, hearing, or other assistance.




